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Kenai Peninsula Jorough
Clerk’s Office

MEMORANDUM

TO: Members, Kenai Peninsula Borough Assembly
THRU:  Peter A. Micciche, Mayor

Brent Johnson, Assembly rresiaent?)
FROM: Michele Tumer, Acting Borough Clerk

Sean Kelley, Borough Attorney sK
DATE:  June 8§, 2023
RE: Ordinance 2023- § Amending Borough Code Title 4, Elections, Regarding

Declared Write-In Candidates, Canvass of Election Returns, Public Notice, and
Certification of Election Results (Mayor, Johnson)

Note from Mayor Micciche and Elections/Legal Staff: A primary responsibility of the Kenai
Peninsula Borough is transparent elections and the processes that lead to such. Following the
special mayoral election, staff, Mayor Micciche, Assembly members, election workers, and
constituents, identified sections of the Borough’s election code that should be improved and
clarifted in order to ensure that each key step is documented within Borough elections, executed
accordingly, and demonstrated to the public.

At the outset, it is important to recognize that Borough elections are secure and transparent. There
is not an election integrity issue in the Kenai Peninsula Borough. The recent special election did,
however, present several unique scenarios related to public awareness of Canvass Board meetings,
the availability of an adequate meeting space for the public to view canvassing operations and the
counting of write-in candidate vote results by individuals. While the Borough Clerk’s Office
acknowledged that the language in Borough code required the write-in votes by individual in this
unique case per Borough Code, it was also clear to canvass board that a candidate surpassed the
required 50% +1 vote threshold to be certified the winner of the election, and a run-off election
would not be necessary. Nonetheless, the Borough must be transparent and identify code language
regarding write-in candidates, the public Canvass Board process, and reporting of write-in votes
by individual that should be clarified to avoid a similar future situation.

This Ordinance brings forward input from constituents and election workers aimed to improve and
further fortify Borough election code. The amendments clarify what it means to be a “declared
write-in candidate™ and the vote thresholds that trioeer the reporting of write-in votes individually.
T f vard process chronologically, and emphasize
that the process must be open to the public. The proposed amendments include additional public
notice and posting requirements for Canvass Board meetings so that the public is fully aware of
the board’s tentative and actual meeting schedule. The Ordinance also provides that rules wi be
developed for observing the Canvass Board, because to protect the integrity of the process we must
also protect the election workers who work long, methodical, hours to safeguard the integrity and
accuracy of the results.









